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Come and experience the warmth and beauty of our Shabbat services. 

Learn something new with our expanded educational programs.  

Worship, learn, celebrate, and participate. 

Enjoy our Jewish community and be a part of something special! 
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What’s NU? 
News & Updates from Temple Beth El’s 

Monthly Newsletter 



My Message - By Reb Tuviah  
 

Shalom, Shalom!  
 
Thanksgiving, the idea and the holiday, are both on my 
mind. We know that giving thanks is a very religious 
value and is most certainly a Jewish value. I submit that 
giving thanks and expressing gratitude are among the 
most, if not the most, of all human and religious values. 
Such expressions appear on almost on every page of 

our siddur. Of course, the recent holiday of Sukkot is our own institutionalized 
Thanksgiving. However, as Americans who enjoy America’s freedom and 
blessings, we, as Jews, have an additional, albeit secular holiday to express our 
gratitude. 

In my family, we always looked forward to Thanksgiving with great anticipation. 
Family members from far and wide would make their way to one central location on 
Long Island and for one day, catch up on each other’s lives. Although many family 
members have passed on, we still try to gather each year pausing to remember 
them as we celebrate our family and give thanks for all that we have. 

One of our sages Rabbi Meir taught that in gratitude one should recite a hundred 
blessings every day. Even on the most ordinary and uneventful of days, there are 
countless occasions for expressions of gratitude. Beyond those of home, family, 
food and shelter, there are so many gifts that call forth a blessing. There are 
moments and sights that could and should be sanctified with a bracha, with a 
blessing. These may include the magic of a melody that captures the heart, an idea 
that exalts the mind, a stately tree that excites the imagination, a formation of 
migrating birds, a rainfall that refreshes, a congenial conversation, autumn leaves, 
the reawakening of nature every spring, the sudden appearance of a magical 
rainbow and the freedom to which we awaken every day. These and so many 
others are gifts and moments to treasure. Indeed, the quality of our lives is reflected 
by the things that move us to recite a bracha. To celebrate Thanksgiving is to 
celebrate life. 

Nancy and I wish all our Temple Beth El members and friends a most joyous 
Thanksgiving! 

L’shalom, 

Reb Tuviah 

 



What do the Months Tell Us? 

From our Rebbetzin, Nancy Beltran-Schreiber 
 
Written by “At The Well”…Cheshvan: 
Faith. Follow through. Grounding. 
Spiritual Energy of Cheshvan: Feel the 
Let-Down Last month, we honored 
ourselves, our humanity, and our 
closeness to the Divine. Jewish teachings suggest that over 
the last month we ascended to receive life’s gifts and take 

full advantage of elevated states and experiences. Together, we created a 
month’s worth of energy that was deep, powerful, honest, emotional, and joyous. 
And now… well, now, we have Cheshvan, the only month in the entire Hebrew 
calendar with no holidays. Building on the stillness of this month, there’s even a 
tradition of foregoing celebrations such as weddings during Cheshvan. In 
essence, this month gives us room to experience the fullness of the let-down. 
Feel the Let-Down We all know that let-down feeling. At some point, transcendent 
highs turn to lows. They always go together. You spend a weekend visiting your 
best friends, laughing, connecting, being together… and then the weekend ends. 
You go home, back to the grind, and acutely feel the absence of that camaraderie 
and love. This phenomenon was probably familiar to early Jews returning from 
Jerusalem after making sacrifices at the Temple, and for our ancestors returning 
from spiritual pilgrimages to visit their Rebbes. When that spiritual high was over 
and the people journeyed home, it would have felt like a shock, a time of 
mourning, or at least a little slump as they waded back into the “muck” of 
everyday life. Our Hebrew calendar is thoughtfully designed. After an ecstatic 
Tishrei, Cheshvan asks us to land. We’re invited to use this month as a spiritual 
tool to bring ourselves back down, planting our feet firmly on the earth. Follow 
Your Intentions. Cheshvan is when the real work begins. On Rosh Hashanah and 
Yom Kippur, we made promises to do better this year. In Cheshvan, we honor 
those intentions and take the first steps toward making them real. This month, 
allow yourself space to notice any resistance you have to making the 
improvements you promised you’d make, and resistance you have to change in 
general. We must go beyond ourselves to be who we want to be. It’s important to 
stay clear and awake to your intentions during this time. Step forward even if you 
can’t see clearly where exactly you’re going — that’s faith. And be generous with 
yourself as you gauge your progress. It’s Worth It. In Judaism, we believe every 
person and every moment has a chance to become holy. We believe what we do, 

and experience can change the fabric of our lives and the world. Our work while 
on Earth is to elevate ourselves and bring goodness to our time while alive. Our 
job is to manifest love, justice, peace, and joy, and to know that what we say and 
how we act matters. This month, have faith, and keep moving toward the light.  
 



 

A Message from our Temple President  
 

Shalom Temple family and friends, 
 
First, I would like to thank Reb Tuviah and Cantor Bard for the 
amazing High Holiday services we had in our sanctuary this year! 
I also want to thank Kate Richmond, and her committee 
members, our Board of Directors as well as all the volunteers that 
helped us prepare for the HHD Services. I know everyone 
involved put a lot of time and energy to ensure our services were 
enjoyable for all who participated. I also want to thank everyone 

who recently made donations to Temple Beth El. We truly appreciate your 
generosity!  
Temple Beth El has an urgent need for volunteers. I am asking everyone who has 
visited our Temple recently or in the past, please consider joining our volunteer 
group to help us with various tasks. As mentioned in one of my HHD speeches, 
we are a do it yourself Temple and cannot afford to hire people to help with all 
functions of our operation. It is not required to be a Temple member for 
volunteering. It is, however, a mitzvah to help in some way. If you have an interest 
and want to find out more about doing a mitzvah, please feel free to contact me or 
any of the Temple Board members. We would be delighted to meet with you and 
appreciate your time and energy.    
Just a reminder that the Manatee County Food Bank still needs our help! Many 
unfortunate people find themselves struggling to buy food, especially now with the 
increased costs of consumer goods. If you would like to donate money, I am 
attaching the link for your convenience.  
https://securepayment.link/mealsonwheelsplus/   Thank you for your help with 
all our mitzvah projects.  
 
Warm regards, 
Ron Eiseman 
  
 
 
  

https://securepayment.link/mealsonwheelsplus/


Welcome New Members! 
 

Joining our synagogue reminds us that we’re part of a 
wider community and gives us the chance to reach out and 
unite with others. We are a warm and inviting community. Our 
Shabbat services are open to everyone.   

 

Staying together as a community is more important than ever. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please join me in welcoming  
our newest members: 

 
Stephen and Anna Feldman 

Maxxine Smith  

Ira and Cheryl Kramer 

ChrisAnn Allen and her son, Aiden 

Murray and Jerilyn Dimant 

Phyllis and Bob Hemler 

 
Join today and get your new member gift! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



October’s Special Events 
 

Paul Stahl’s 90th birthday!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Rebbetzin Nancy on the Bimah!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Havdalah! 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sukkot 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Simchat Torah 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
Remember to Mark Your Calendar! 

 

Wed. Nov. 2 Rabbi’s Class - Genesis 1 of 5 -7:00 pm 

Fri./Sat. Nov. 4/5 Kristallnacht Service during Shabbat 7:00 pm/10:00 am 

Mon. Nov. 7 Mitzvah Day at Meals on Wheels 8:30 am 

Wed. Nov. 9 Rabbi’s Class - Genesis 2 of 5 – 7:00 pm 

Fri./Sat. Nov.11/12 Veteran’s Day Shabbat 7:00 pm/10:00 am 

Wed. Nov. 16 TBE Board Meeting on Zoom-7:00 pm 

Thurs. Nov. 17 Rosh Chodesh Circle; Kislev - 7:00pm  

Sun. Nov. 20 Bunker Hill Winery 2:00 pm 

Wed. Nov. 30 Rabbi’s Class - Genesis 3 of 5 – 7:00 pm 

Special events to add to your calendar! Go to bethel-fl.org for details… 

Wed., Dec. 14 Sisterhood Chanukah potluck party/Gift Exchange -11:30am 

Sun. Dec. 18 Community Chanukah Celebration 4:00 pm 

Fri. Dec. 23 Chanukah Shabbat/Menorah Lighting 7:00 pm 

 

  

 

Go to Calendar | Temple Beth El (bethel-fl.org) to see all of our events! 
 

COME CELEBRATE SHABBAT WITH US! 

Kabbalat Shabbat Service- Fridays at 7:00pm 

Shabbat Morning Service - Saturdays at 10:00am 
 

Respecting Holiness in Our Gathering Place  
The TBE Sanctuary is a special place where we go for spiritual connection, reflection, and 

prayer. We ask that during services, congregants refrain from wearing tank tops, spaghetti 
straps, mini-skirts, shorts, or t-shirts. Please turn your cell phone off or place it on vibrate and 
refrain from social conversations once the service has begun.  
 

https://www.bethel-fl.org/calendar


 
 
 

 
 

https://form.jotform.com/222705660130142


 

 

  

 

Come join your Jewish sisters as we explore the wisdom of the Hebrew calendar 
by focusing on the essence of the upcoming month. It will be a time of exploration, 
reflection, discussion and growth all based on the gifts of the month. You don't 
want to miss it! After all, our Creator gifted the Hebrew women with this holiday! 

 



 

  

mailto:drrobyn1202@gmail.com?subject=RSVP%20to%20winery%20event
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
 

 

 

 

2 
7:00 p.m via 

Zoom  

Adult Ed: 
Genesis, Part 

1 with Reb 
Tuviah 

3 
 
 

4 
7:00 p.m. 
Kabbalat 
Shabbat 

Kristallnacht 
Remembrance 

 
 
 
 

5 
9:30 a.m. 

Shabbat School 
10:00 a.m.  

Shabbat 
Service 

Kristallnacht 
Remembrance 

 

6 
 

7 
8:30 a.m. 

Produce 
Packing 

Meals on 
Wheels 

8 
 
 
 
 
 

9 
7:00 p.m via 

Zoom  

Adult Ed: 
Genesis, Part 

2 with Reb 
Tuviah 

10 
 

11 
7:00 p..m 
Kabbalat 
Shabbat 

 

12 
9:30 a.m. 

Shabbat School 
10:00 a.m. 

Shabbat  
Service 

 

13 
9:00 a.m. 

Men’s Club 
Breakfast 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
7:00 p.m. via 

Zoom 

Board Meeting 

 

 

17 
7:00 p.m. 

Rosh Chodesh 
Circle Kislev 

18 
7:00 p.m. 
Kabbalat 
Shabbat 

. 

19 
9:30 a.m. 

Shabbat School 
10:00 a.m. 

Shabbat  
 

20 
2:00 p.m. 

Bunker Hill 
WInery 

 

 

 

 

 

21 
 

 

 

22 
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
7:00 p.m. 
Kabbalat 
Shabbat 

 

26  
9:30 a.m. 

Shabbat School 
10:00 a.m. 

Shabbat  
Service 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 
 
 
 

30 
7:00 p.m via 

Zoom  

Adult Ed: 
Genesis, Part 

3 with Reb 
Tuviah 

   

 



 
 

 

 

Religious School - A New Way, An Exciting Way! 

 

Hebrew School has started! The children love 
coming on Saturday mornings. They spend 
time with our Hebrew School teacher “Miss 
Susie”, then learn about holidays, culture, 
beliefs, values and Jewish ways with Mr. Kai 
or one of the other marvelous volunteer 
teachers. After lessons, they come into the 
sanctuary to participate, sometimes 
presenting their art work or projects, share in 
the joy of the Torah processional and then 
join in the blessings over the wine and 
Challah.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
No longer on Sunday, now "Hebrew 

School" happens every Saturday 
starting at 9:30 am and is “Shabbat 
School!” It is a delight for all. Children 
are included in the true celebration of Judaism. They become a part of their 
religion in a meaningful, practicing way, participating alongside their 
parents or grandparents and the rest of the congregants. This is the way 
learning was meant to be.  

 

 

If you know of anyone interested in 
“Hebrew School” for their children, 
please have them contact Rabbi 
Tuviah.  
 
If you would like more information, 
including Bar/Bat Mitzvah preparations 
and how to enroll, contact, Rabbi 
Tuviah – rebtuviah@gmail.com 

 
 



 
Shabbat School!- Kids in the 
Sanctuary this month!  

 
 
 
 
  

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
  

  



News from Sisterhood 
 

Greetings from the TBE Sisterhood!  On October 25, 
the ladies of TBE had a lovely Rosh Chodesh Circle 
led by our Rebbetzin to celebrate the new month and 
our lives as Jewish women.  The Sisterhood has 
planned monthly events for November 2022, 
December 2022, and January 2023 after the 
“snowbirds” return, and will be co-sponsoring the 
November and January events with the TBE Men’s 

Club.  In November, we’re visiting a local winery, in December we’ll have our annual 
Sisterhood Chanukah pot-luck and gift exchange, and in January 2023 we’ll be attending 
a Neil Diamond tribute concert.  The Sisterhood will also be sponsoring a Bake Sale at the 
December 18 TBE Chanukah party.  So get out your recipe box and pick out one of your 
favorite recipes!  Check the TBE website (www.bethel-fl.or) or the Temple Beth-El weekly 
wrap for more details as they become available.  In the meantime, we are considering 
events post-January 2023 and would love to hear your ideas and thoughts. 
 
L'Shalom 
Meg Weinberg, Sisterhood President  
 

 

 
Gentlemen, 
 
The Men's club had a breakfast meeting at Perkins this past Sunday the 16th. We had 
really good attendance. In addition to a fun breakfast with friendly chit chat we had a very 
open dialog on a number of topics. Some of the highlights of that meeting included: the 
group agreed to continue to staff a booth one Sunday per month at the Lakewood Ranch 
Farmers Market. Volunteers are needed and welcomed. Ken Handelman informed us of a 
new community service opportunity, working with the Manatee Literacy Council to teach 
adults how to read. We will share more information on this exciting topic as it becomes 
available. The Men's Club's next meeting will take place on Sunday, November 13th at 
9:00 am. Place to be determined. Just as a reminder, don't miss out on the Bunker Hill 
Winery tour and tasting on Sunday, November 20th. How can a winery tour not be fun? 
(RSVP to Robyn Spirtas 941-962-0884) 
 
Sincerely,  
Mitch Rubinstein, Men’s Club President 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bethel-fl.or/


Our Mitzvah Projects  
 
Temple Beth El has been working with the Salvation Army since the spring 
of 2020. People staying at the shelter need health and beauty aids; 
everything from soap and shampoo to Vaseline and sunblock. These items 
are only available as they are donated. Please consider donating to this 
worthwhile project. Items can be brought to the Temple. Please drop your 
items in the blue bins under the bulletin board in the lobby. 

 

 
On Nov. 7th, TBE will once again have the opportunity to participate in 
"produce packing" at Meals on Wheels at 811 23rd Avenue East. The Food 
Bank, with a grant from Bank of America, purchases fresh produce for their 
meal delivery clients. The project involves sorting and bagging the produce. No 
lifting required. If you choose to sit, you can sit. For a lot of people, this is the 
only fresh food in their diet. They very much look forward to receiving it. The 
more people we have the faster it goes. Arrive 8:30 am. (Typically just 2 hours 
or less of your time). Email Ken - kmhande63@ymail.com if you are planning to 

attend.  

For many people, this is the only fresh food in their diet. They very much look 
forward to receiving it.    

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED.   
WE HOPE YOU WILL CONSIDER 
PARTICIPATING IN THIS WORTHWHILE 
MITZVAH PROJECT. 

 

 

 

````````````````````````````````````````````` 

The synagogue can purchase burial plots in the “Gardens of Abraham” section 
of the Skyway cemetery and pass the savings on to 
our members. However, we need to purchase at 
least five at a time. Our Treasurer, Howard 
Hammerman is taking names of those who might 
be interested. Contact him for more information. 
howard@hammerman.com or 410-430-3019 

 
 
 

mailto:kmhande63@ymail.com
mailto:howard@hammerman.com


From Our Temple Treasurer  
 
Two Ways to Make a Tax-Free Contributions to Temple Beth El 
 
Starting in 2019 the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act increased the standard Federal 
income tax deduction such that more than 90 percent of taxpayers now take 
the standard deduction. The 2022 standard deduction is $13,850 for single 
filers and $27,700 for those filing married filing jointly. Add $1500 for singles 
and $3000 for married filing jointly for those over sixty-five. 
 
That means your contributions to the Temple along with major medical and 
other deductible expenses would have to exceed these amounts to have an 
impact on your tax bill. 
 
However, there are at least two ways to make a significant contribution to the 
Temple and save money on your taxes: 
 

1. Set up a Charitable Remainder Trust with the Temple as the charitable 

beneficiary.  

2. For those over the age of seventy-two with a traditional IRA, pay the 

required minimum distribution (RMD) directly from the IRA to the 

Temple. 

 
The Charitable Remainder Trust must be set up by an attorney. It is an 
irrevocable trust. The donor transfers cash or assets to the trust. In addition 
to a qualified charity (such as the Temple) there must be one or more living 
individuals who will receive income from the trust for a specific number of 
years or for life. At the end of the term the remainder of the trust passes to 
the charitable organization. 
 
Making changes in your RMD distribution is much easier. Simply inform the 
bank or broker that you want either a fixed amount or a percentage to go to 
the synagogue. The end of year statement (1099-R) will never show that 
amount and you can still take the standard deduction. 
 
These paragraphs are for your general information only. It is not tax advice. I 
urge you to consult with a qualified income tax professional before making 
any changes. 
 
 
 
 



Tax Planning and High Holiday Giving 
 
If you have appreciated stock in any publicly traded company, you can 
donate the stock to Temple Beth El. You may be able to deduct the current 
market value from your 2021 taxable income as a Schedule A deduction 
without paying capital gains tax. The Temple can then sell the stock and use 
the funds to continue our good work. 
 
Tax year 2021 appears to be the last year that most taxpayers can take up to 
a charitable cash contribution to a non-profit organization (such as Temple 
Beth El) directly from adjusted gross income. This “above the line” deduction 
is limited to $300 for taxpayers filing as single, head of household, qualified 
widow(er)s, and married filing separately. Taxpayers filing joint returns are 
limited to $600. 
 
As in all things tax-related, there are exceptions and additional rules. Each 
person’s situation is unique. Please check with your tax preparer to be sure. 
These are general suggestions only based on publicly available information.  
 
An Easy Way to Donate to TBE 
  

Most of use have a dish where we collect coins that fell into 
our pockets or purses. Please consider donating them to 
the Temple's "Pushki Fund." One hundred percent of the 
coins donated will go to the Temple's general fund and 
help us fund on-going operations. We will acknowledge 
your donation by letter and, if you itemize deductions, you 
can use the amount to lower your tax bill. Just put the 
coins into a sturdy plastic bag along with a note with 
your name and address. Leave the bag on the Temple's 
desk in the office the next time you come to services. We'll 
take it from there. 

Howard Hammerman, Treasurer 
410-430-3019 howard@hammerman.com  

 
Please remember to add your temple family to your 
will. There is no greater gift than leaving a lasting 

memory. 
  

mailto:howard@hammerman.com


 

Would you like to celebrate, commemorate, honor, or remember 
a person or event? Sponsor an Oneg and Kiddush for Shabbat.  

 

 
 
 
 

Birthday, anniversary, graduation, 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah. Make anything 
extra special with your 
sponsorship. Each sponsorship 
helps subsidize the costs of 
providing delicious treats for 
Shabbat attendees. Email the 
TBE office here, if you are 
interested in more information 
or to reserve a date. 
 

 

 
Call the temple office to book your weekend 

941-755-4900 
 

mailto:joela@bethel-fl.org


Our November Simchas 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stephen Feldman 11/1 
Ginger Manas 11/3 
Marion Howard 11/7 
Lindsay Auerbach 11/11 

 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Happy Anniversary 
 

  

 

 
 
 
 

Ruthie and Brian Weiss 11/13 
Denise & Harvey Schonwald 11/25 
Neil and Sandy Clark 11/28 

 

 
If you are a member of TBE and don't see your birthday or anniversary 
listed, please email the office so that you can be listed here.  

  

NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 
 
 
 

       

mailto:dkofficetbe@gmail.com
mailto:dkofficetbe@gmail.com


  
Do you have a facebook page? Have you “liked” TBE’s page? Go 
to our FaceBook page and hit “like”. Keep up with everything going 
on at the Shul. Also, consider joining the “Jewish Community of 
Manatee” on facebook too. We can comment and support each 

other there. For questions about using Facebook, contact Robyn 
Spirtas 941-962-0884 or publicity@bethel-fl.org 

 
 And follow us on Instagram: tbemanatee 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Want to see a past service? See what we are all about... go to 
www.facebook.com/tbebradenton 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

TREE OF LIFE!  
 
Leaves are available on the Tree of Life in 
the temple lobby. Have your leaf custom 
engraved to honor a loved one for $100 
 
Call the temple office for details.  

941-755-4900 

 

 
 
 
 

  
  

http://www.facebook.com/TBEBradenton
mailto:publicity@bethel-fl.org
https://www.instagram.com/tbemanatee/
http://www.facebook.com/tbebradenton
http://www.facebook.com/TBEBradenton


 
Simcha Grams 
TBE sends Birthday and Anniversary, 
"Simcha Grams" to members in honor 
of their special day. This is a great way 
to contribute to your Synagogue and to 
send your TBE family good wishes. 
 
Names must be received at the office 
by the 20th of the month prior. The 
donation is $3.00 per name. In the 
memo area of your check write 

"simcha gram" and mail to: Temple Beth El, Attention: Simcha Gram. 5150 
Peridia Blvd. East, Bradenton, FL 34203. If you wish to pay by credit card 
use the "DONATE" button below. The card will be mailed to those 
individuals prior to their special day. 

 
DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

Robyn Spirtas 12 2 

Sandy Clark 12 3 

Pearl Friedman 12 8 

Joshua Leuchter 12 16 

Meg Weinberg 12 16 

Lisa Leuchter 12 18 

Betty Klein 12 20 

Cynthia Zamikoff 12 25 

Linda Hoffman 12 26 

Arni Nashbar 12 28 

 
DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Arni and Cheryl Nashbar   12/15 

Roy & Ginger Manas   12/18 

Craig and Linda Hoffman      12/24                                      

Ron and Robin Eiseman   12/26 

Helen and Howard Hammerman   12/26 

Marvin and Marion Howard    12/29 

 
If we have somehow overlooked your Simcha or made an error in printing 
the date, please accept our apologies and call the temple office at 941-755-
4900 or send an email so that we may update our records. 

 

mailto:promotions@bethel-fl.org


Yahrzeits  

It is traditional to light a Yahrzeit candle on the evening 
of observance. In addition, we urge you to attend 
Shabbat services to honor the memory of your beloved 
and to recite Mourner’s Kaddish on the Yahrzeit. May 
your memories of the departed always be a blessing. 

 
 

 

SERVICES November 4th & 5th 
Ron Adelson IMO Julius Adelson 
Carol Dworkin IMO Benjamin Dworkin 
Linda & Craig Hoffman IMO Mae Samson 
Diane Hart IMO Cecile Roth  
  
SERVICES November 11th & 12th 
Bill Gregory IMO Steve Gregory 
Jill Salazer IMO Jean Marie MacGregor 
Sharon Carlson IMO Edward Ger 

SERVICES November 18th & 19th 
Phyllis Hemler IMO Henry Cohen 
Celia Strickler IMO Penelope Maguffin 
Robin Eiseman IMO Robert Padelford   

SERVICES November 25th & 26th 
Sandy Clark IMO Helen Kleinman 
Susie Konicov IMO Hanna Weinberg 
Lois Gerber IMO Murray Gerber 
Paul Stahl IMO Robert Reeves 
Robyn Spirtas IMO Flora Elkin  

SERVICES December 2nd & 3rd 
Sandy Clark IMO Anna Kleinman 
Florence Shulman IMO Leonard S. Shulman 
Mitch Mallet IMO Nathlie Rose Mallett 

 
To commemorate your beloved, it is also customary to 
memorialize the departed by making a donation to the 
synagogue. You can donate here or mail your check to the 
Temple at 5150 Peridia Blvd East, Bradenton 34203. 

  

https://www.bethel-fl.org/payment-buttons


Donations - Thank you for your donation! 

TBE thanks all those that attended  
or sent donations for the events we had. 
 
We also thank the following people  
for their donations this month: 
 

General Donations 

Bob and Charlene Eredics 

Marcy Cohen 

Anna Golub 

Albert Rosenstein 

 

Yahrzeits 

Marlena Johnsky IMO Norman Harris 
Rosenstein Family IMO Daniel Littell 
David Meier IMO Karl-Heinz Mai 
Marion and Marvin Howard IMO Daniel Littell 
Helen and Howard Hammerman IMO Daniel Littell 

 
Leaves on the Tree of Life 
Dr. Brian Weiss 
David Meier 
Harv Cohen 
 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Judie Littell 

 

Thank you to all who have made HHD/Kol Nidre donations and to 

those that bought HHD books for the temple. 
 

We want to recognize the Jewish Federation of Sarasota 
Manatee for the generous donation towards the cost of our 
new HHD books!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.jfedsrq.org/


Thank you to all of our generous donors. Your gift helps keep Reform 
Judaism alive in Manatee County. There are many ways and reasons to 
make a donation to TBE:  
 

Honor or Remember a Friend or Loved One: At Temple Beth El, there are 
many ways in which you can honor or remember a loved one or a friend. 
With each donation an acknowledgement will be sent to the honoree or the 
family.  
 
Or make a donation for the: 
 
Beautification Fund; For enhancement of the building.  

Cantorial Fund: To fund cantorial guest soloists at temple services.  

General Fund: For the operation of the Temple.  

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: may be used for any purpose that the rabbi 

feels appropriate; often for charitable reasons. 

Security Fund: To increase security at TBD. 

Tova Risha Fund: Scholarship for Temple’s Religious School. 

Tree of Life: A leaf can be engraved and added to the Tree of Life in the 

Lobby  

 

 

 

Support Temple Beth El and the Jewish 
Community of Manatee County 

Shop with Amazon and we’ll donate to TBE, at no 

cost to you. 

Do you shop on Amazon? If yes, then we have an easy way to support 
Temple Beth El with each purchase you make! Go to: 

https://smile.amazon.com  

 

 

 

 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/59-1767349


 
Use Amazon like you always do. Everything is 
exactly the same but remember, we get credit if you 
order from the Smile side. It must say 
'smile.amazon.com' every time. The AmazonSmile 
Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price 
from your eligible AmazonSmile purchases directly 
to Temple Beth El.  

 

 

 

Do you want your company advertised here? Contact us today: (941) 755-4900 or 

info@bethel-fl.org Prices start as low as $35 a month for a business card  size ad. 

Please patronize our advertisers who help support Temple Beth El. 

These fine companies are supporting  
Temple Beth El, please support them back! 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:info@bethel-fl.org
http://elitehomegroupfl.com
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/59-1767349


 
 
 
 
    
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
Partner with us!! 
 

Temple Beth El emails a monthly newsletter to 500 people each month. This 

newsletter is also available online for all to see. Consider placing an ad for your 

business in the temple newsletter! (Or ask your doctor, CPA, salon, Dentist to 

place an ad!) 

TBE NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES START AT JUST $35 PER 

MONTH, CONTACT Robyn Spirtas at publicity@bethel-fl.org  

or 941-962-0884 for more information! 

 

Temple Beth El Bradenton/Lakewood Ranch  

5150 Peridia Blvd E., Bradenton, FL 34203 

 www.bethel-fl.org 941-755-4900 

mailto:publicity@bethel-fl.org
http://www.bethel-fl.org/

